Environmental Health & Safety

Radiation Safety Division

To: Michael LaFranzo, Senior Health Physicist

Materials Control, ISFSI and Decommissioning Branch

U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission, Region III

2443 Warrenville Road, STE 210

Lisle, Illinois 60532-4352

Date: September 28, 2020

Subject: 90-day extension request for submitting documentation

related to 10 CFR 30 Appendix E, section(C)(2)

for US NRC License No. 24-00167-11 and License No. 24-00167-14

Dear Mr. LaFranzo,

This letter is written to request a 90-day extension for submitting the relevant documentation for continued eligibility to the "self-guarantee for providing reasonable assurance of funds for decommissioning" for the Type A Broad Scope Radioactive Materials License (NRC Materials License 24-00167-11) as well as the Accelerator Production License (NRC Materials License 24-00167-14) issued to Washington University in St. Louis.

This request is being made in line with the April 7, 2020 US NRC Letter describing methods for providing regulatory relief during the coronavirus disease 2019 public health emergency.

Unfortunately, the impact of the Covid-19 Public Health Emergency has delayed the administrative completion of relevant documents related to the "self-guarantee" for NRC Materials Licenses 24-00167-14 and 24-00167-11, as described in 10 CFR 30, Appendix E, section II(C)(2).

Therefore, a 90-day extension is being requested to allow for satisfactory completion, compilation, and submission of the required documents to provide reasonable assurance of funds for decommissioning by Washington University in St. Louis.

Your review of this request is sincerely appreciated, and I am looking forward to a positive response on this matter. Please feel free to contact me through my work mobile phone at (314) 295-6473, or via email at maxwell.amurao@wustl.edu or for additional information or questions regarding this correspondence.

Respectfully,

Maxwell Amurao, PhD, MBA
Radiation Safety Officer

US NRC Materials Licenses 24-00167-11 and 24-00167-14

Washington University in St. Louis, Campus Box 8053 660 S. Euclid Avenue, St. Louis, Missouri 63110 (314) 362-3476, Fax (314) 362-1995, e-mail: radsafety@wustl.edu

Song, Taehoon

From: Tomczak, Tammy

Sent: Tuesday, September 29, 2020 3:48 PM

To: Song, Taehoon; Pavon, Sandy

Subject: FW: Washington University COVID-19 related exemption request

Attachments: 2020 09-28 Request Letter for extension - financial assurance - signed.pdf

Good afternoon, Sandy and Tae,

Can you please add the attached to ADAMS?

Thank you!!! Tammy

From: LaFranzo, Michael < Michael. LaFranzo@nrc.gov>

Sent: Monday, September 28, 2020 1:25 PM

To: Orlikowski, Robert < Robert. Orlikowski@nrc.gov>

Cc: Hills, David < David. Hills@nrc.gov>

Subject: FW: request for extension -- documentation for self-guarantee

Bob.

As discussed moments ago, I am forwarding you a COVID-19 related extension request associated with decommissioning financial assurance submittals. I will be contact the RSO, Mr. Max Amurao, to notify him that MLB will have the lead on his request.

Please contact me if you have any questions or require assistance. Thank you

Michael LaFranzo Senior Health Physicist USNRC Region III



From: Amurao, Max <<u>maxwell.amurao@wustl.edu</u>> Sent: Monday, September 28, 2020 12:08 PM

To: LaFranzo, Michael < Michael. LaFranzo@nrc.gov>; Amurao, Max < maxwell.amurao@wustl.edu>

Subject: [External_Sender] request for extension -- documentation for self-guarantee

Good afternoon Mr. LaFranzo, I trust that all is well on your end!

I am writing to request a 90-day extension regarding the submission of documentation for Washington University in St. Louis' continued eligibility to the self-guarantee for decommissioning [ref: 10CFR30, Appendix E, section II(C)(2)]. Unfortunately, the impact of the Covid-19 Public Health Emergency has delayed the administrative completion of the relevant documents. The attached document provides the formal written request letter related to this matter.

Please note that I am submitting this request in line with the April 7, 2020 US NRC letter describing regulatory relief during the Covid-19 public health emergency.

Thank you very much for reviewing and considering this request. Feel free to contact me on my work mobile phone at 314 295 6473 for additional information or questions.

Respectfully, Max Amurao, RSO for Washington University in St. Louis